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1. Introduction

This brief technical note has been prepared on behalf of Folkestone and Hythe District Council (FHDC) 
in response to some queries and concerns expressed by  in his email of 13 Jan 2021, 
in relation to the latest Arcadis’s nutrient budget calculations and mitigation proposals for the Otterpool 
Park Site Allocation that were recently examined at the Core Strategy Review EiP. 

2. Arcadis Response to  Raised Points 

Point 1 – Implications of Natural England’s latest Nutrient Neutrality Methodology Guidance Note 
(November 2020) 

It is acknowledged that Natural England (NE) July 2020 guidance was updated in November 2020. 
However, Arcadis had several detailed consultations with NE as already set out in the Statement of 
Common Ground and submitted the latest calculations to NE for review on 04 November 2020. At that 
time, the November 2020 guidance had not been formally published. Furthermore, NE’s latest response 
to Arcadis (dated 02 December 2020) clearly confirms that the changes made between July and 
November advice do not materially affect our calculations made for the Otterpool Park and Sellindge 
Sites – please see the highlighted extract below.   

Arcadis of course will refer to the latest NE guidance document when we resubmit the updated 
calculations to the Local Planning Authority, as part of the updated Water Cycle Study/ project level 
Habitat Regulation Assessment within the forthcoming Tier 1 Otterpool Park Planning Application (OPA) 
Documentation later this year.  We will also capture the ongoing preliminary design work for the 
proposed wetlands as part of this updated submission. 
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